# OTHS BOOSTER CLUB MEETING

#### October 9, 2019

President Julie Angus called the meeting to order with 21 members in attendance. The minutes, sent earlier via email, were not presented. Debbie Heimsoth read notes received from Cross Country Coach Dan Heaver and Boys Basketball Coach Mark Copper thanking the Booster Club for the purchase of new uniforms (cross country) and shooting shirts (basketball). The treasurer's report was presented by Bill Vogel. It was approved by Karen Pillion and seconded by Lori Graham.

**PIRATE CHEST (Devon Henson, Ann Waddell)** Julie Angus reported gross earnings of \$27,698 this year is +\$1066.00 versus 2018. Julie also thanked Debbie Knoll and Kim Ruhland for their efforts in pulling together and hosting a VIP end zone party during the Homecoming football game for businesses that contributed \$100 or more to the Pirates Chest fundraiser. The Booster Club would like to continue to this type of appreciation event!

**MEMBERSHIP** (Ginny Phillips) Ginny was not present however Tiffany Ditchfield reported a few more membership forms have come in. Anyone interested in having their names appear in the boys basketball programs need to have their membership applications in by mid-November. Christy Ovanic reported we are very close to having the capability to accept payment of the membership fee via the Booster Club website!

**SPIRIT WEAR (Staci Horner, Tiffany Ditchfield)** Tiffany is looking for volunteers to help in the sprit wear booth on 10/25 (final home football game of the season). The holiday sale will be held 3-8:30pm during home basketball games on Friday 12/6 and 12/13. Volunteers are also needed on these dates. There is NO Saturday holiday sale this year.

**WEBSITE** (Christy Ovanic) ohsboosterclub.org Christy reported she is working on the last "piece" to accepting credit card payments via the website which is linking our bank info for deposits. There will be spirit wear items available for purchase added to the website via a BSN "sideline store." There is no cost to us for this link.

**FOOTBALL 50/50 (Lisa Fahrion)** Julie reported volunteer spots have been filled for the remaining game and thanked those that have volunteered their time already this season!

**Football Concession (Courtney Nixon)** Concessions have run smoothly thus far. Julie mentioned that Ottawa Bakery has been providing cookies to sell at the concession stand and that this has been a nice addition.

#### OFFSEASON ADMINISTRATIVE REPORTS

**STEAK DINNER** Julie still looking for committee chair people! There will be a meeting /brainstorming at 6pm Thursday November 14 at JJ's. ALL are invited to attend!

**SCHOLARSHIP** (**Kara Ericzon**) Kara has volunteered as chairperson for the 2019-2020 school year. Thank you Kara!

### ATHLETIC DIRECTOR'S REPORT (Mike Cooper) Mike had no report.

# **OLD BUSINESS**

**PIB** Debbie Heimsoth reported \$7249 was raised this year. Julie reported that one of PIB's "founders," Bill Sinon, has offered to oversee PIB 2020. Thank you Bill!

**PAINT the PIRATE** Thank you to Tim Trumbo and all who helped on this rainy day. Everything possible was done to keep the pirate from washing away.

# **NEW BUSINESS**

**INDEPENDENT TEAM FUNDRAISING** Julie discussed the rule that individual teams must follow for selling items with the OHS name/Pirate logo on them. The sport must be noted with the name/logo i.e Pirate Poms, Lady Pirate Volleyball, Ottawa Cross Country, etc.

**QUILT FUNDRAISER** Raffle tickets will be sold for \$5 during boys' basketball season. A maximum of 200 tickets will be available to purchase!

The meeting was adjourned and approved by Mollie Nagle and seconded by Bill Vogel.

\*The next meeting will be November 13, 2019 at 7:00pm.

Respectfully submitted, Debbie Heimsoth